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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 30th January 2012 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs John Jagger (Vice Chairman), Mrs Rachel Banner, Mrs Susan Whitehand, Mrs Doreen Hawkley, Charles Hotham and Edwin Gumbley.
In attendance:   
County Cllr Peter McDonald, Roger Westbury (executive officer).
Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda
b. a report on planning applications

c. an updated  report from the RFO.
88/11
Apologies – Cllrs Davies and Astle; District Cllr Richard Deeming 
89/11
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Parish Council Members.
90/11      Election of Chairman


Following Cllr Davies’s decision to step down from the Chair, Cllr John Jagger was unanimously elected as Chairman. Cllr Doreen Hawkley was unanimously elected as Vice Chairman.
91/11
Minutes of the Last Parish Council Meeting held on 28th November 2011 and of the Special Meeting held on 16th January 2012 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. Cllr Whitehand requested that the availability of some funding for youth facilities from the County Council be advertised in the Spring Newsletter.
92/11
County and District Councillors Q & A Session

County Cllr McDonald updated the Parish Council on a number of matters. Firstly 
he advised that  the County Council was proposing to make further budget cuts of £23 million. Also the move to convert schools in the County to academies was likely to be hampered by a shortage of funding from Central Government..

93/11
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation

The Council received an updated report on applications received and decisions taken by the District Council, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.

The Council noted that the application to erect a wind turbine on Sandhills Farm had been withdrawn. While permission had been granted for the construction of a dwelling on the Guide hut site on Hewell Lane, the Council noted that there were still some highways issues relating to this application.

Cllr Whitehand advised the Council that Bromsgrove District Council’s Draft Core Strategy v.3 was now expected to be published in April. She also advised that Commencement Orders for Neighbourhood Plans should be in place in April and the Council resolved to establish a team to start developing a Plan for the village.

Highways & Lighting


Cllr Hotham advised the Council that he was preparing an overview of public transport services available in the Parish and would be seeking possible sponsorship for this. He would also be carrying out a survey of the condition of all highways and footways in the village.

Environment


Cllr Banner advised the Council that the bird nesting box had been installed in Millennium Park, the trees on the Hewell Road railway embankment had been pruned and the planters on Hewell Road had been weeded and tidied up.
She confirmed that Wade Muggleton of WCC Countryside Services would be visiting on March 8 to carry out an assessment of the trees in the village.


The EO was asked to ascertain who had carried out the severe pruning of the tree on Fiery Hill Road by the station.

Cllr Hawkley advised that she had met with two playground equipment suppliers to identify suitable play equipment for 8-11 year olds for installation in Millennium Park. She agreed to present a fully costed recommendation to the next meeting of the Council, but warned that the original allocation of £5000 was unlikely to be sufficient for this..
94/11    Community Matters

Village Watch –
Cllr Hawkley agreed to forward Neighbourhood Watch alerts, which she received as a coordinator, to members of the Council. The Council agreed to invite the Chairman of Barnt Green NW to a future meeting.

The EO advised that a new Local Police Officer – PC Tim Burling – had been appointed to cover the Barnt Green area and that he had invited him to attend a future meeting of the Council. 
Health & Safety – Cllr Jagger advised the Council that the ticket machine on Barnt Green station had been irreparably damaged. The Council expressed its hope that this would soon be replaced,
The EO advised that safety inspections of the Park and Playing Field would be carried out by RoSPA in March.
Queen’s Diamond Jubilee Celebrations - the Council resolved not to organise any street parties for the Diamond Jubilee celebrations in June although it would support any residents who were interested in organising their own event.  The Council did agree to purchase 1000 Diamond Jubilee mugs for distribution to each household in the village (one per household). Remaining mugs would be offered for sale.

Sport Relief Mile – the EO confirmed that the Council’s application to run a Barnt Green Mile as part of Sport Relief 2012 had been successful and the event would take place on Sunday March 25. Barnt Green Chuggers had offered to help organise the event and provide marshals on the day.
Community Games – the EO showed the Council a presentation on a proposed Community Games to be run in the summer to tie in with the 2012 Olympics. The Council agreed in principle to support this initiative and Cllr Hotham and the EO were asked to hold further meetings with Mike Dickenson of Barnt Green Chuggers to progress the event.
95/11    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 

The Council received a bank reconciliation statement for the nine months ended 31 December 2011.
School Governor – in Cllr Astle’s absence there was nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – Cllr Whitehand had attended the last meeting of WCALC.
CPRE- Cllr Whitehand advised that she had attended a recent CPRE meeting.
Administration – the Council noted that the Staffing Group had amended the EO’s contract of employment to confirm that a retirement gratuity is payable in accordance with the Local Government (Discretionary Payments) Regulations 1996.
The Council agreed to advertise the executive officer’s post following the EO’s decision to retire at the end of May 2012. This would be advertised initially as a straight replacement, with a closing date of February 29.
96/11
Fiery Hill Road

Cllr Whitehand advised that she was awaiting advice from a solicitor as to whether there was a case to pursue in respect of the granting of outline planning permission for the site.

In his role as the new Chairman, Cllr Jagger agreed to approach Banner Homes to request a meeting regarding the proposed development.

97/11
     Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.

98/11
Correspondence Received – the Council agreed to sign up to the Worcestershire Agreement.
99/11
Future Agenda Items – transparency of Councillors’ meetings with third parties 
100/11
Date and Venue of Next Meetings – Monday 5h March 2012 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed in view of the EO’s absence on holiday until February 29.  The summons together with a standard agenda would be issued .w/c 6/2/12

The meeting ended at 9.35pm.
                …………………………………….


 Chairman




5 March 2012. 
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